

From the Pastor's Desk Peters Pence Collection: June 26, 2016

In the second collection today, we are supporting Pope Francis in his charitable works. The Peter's pence Collection is taken up worldwide to support our brothers and sisters on the margins of society, including victims of war,

oppression and natural disasters. In this Jubilee Year of mercy, the collection is an opportunity to join with Pope Francis and "be a witness of charity" to our suffering brothers and sisters. Please be generous in today's second collection.

Bulletin Notice

Due to vacation, items for the July 10th bulletin need to be received by Thursday, June 30th. Thank you.

Parish Office

The parish office will be closed on Monday, July 4th and will re-open on Tuesday, July 5th. Any messages will be returned as soon as possible.

With Sympathy

Please pray for the soul of Edward Hollstegge Jr. and Gerald Borchelt whose masses of Christian burial were offered this past week. May they rest in peace.

Soup for the Soul

The Assumption Young Adults will be having a soup luncheon with discussion about our Catholic Faith and the Sunday scriptures on Sunday, July 3rd at noon in the Providence Room. Soup and drinks provided.

This Week in the Parish

Wednesday 6/29 Legion of Mary Sunday 7/3 Soup for the Soul 9:15 A.M. Noon

High School Honor Roll

Mt. Notre Dame High School First Honors: Avery Lee Second Honors: Erin Cagle

St. Xavier High School

First Honors: George Abugoch, Brandon Hogue and

Ethan Reed

Second Honors: Griffin Cagle and Kaelan Estell Congratulations on a job well done!

Mass Intentions

Monday	June 27
8:30 A.M.	Henrietta Fay
Tuesday	June 28
8:30 A.M	Kurt Parsons
Wednesday	June 29

8:30 A.M. Communion Service

Thursday June 30

8:30 A.M. Communion Service

Friday July 1

8:30 A.M. Communion Service

Saturday
8:30 A.M.
4:00 P.M.
July 2
Elaine Herb
Alvin Rennekamp

Sunday July 3 9:00 A.M. For the Parish 11:00 A.M. Dolores King

Collection

June 19th \$ 8,365.20

5200 Club

Week #39: Winner: Janet Paff

Seller: Same Ticket: 1359

Needed Distributors and Servers

We critically need Distributors and Servers at all masses. Please consider joining one of these ministries. Contact Deacon Rick at the parish office or go to http://assumptionmthealthy.org/eucharistic-ministers-1.

Mt. Healthy Alliance News

The Mt. Healthy Alliance collected over 500 pounds of can goods from the festival weekend. Your support is appreciated.

Mt. Healthy Veterans Project

The City of Mt. Healthy will be celebrating its 200th anniversary in 2017. As part of the celebration, the Bicentennial Committee plans to publish a book featuring a comprehensive listing of all Mt. Healthy Veterans, living or deceased. To help with this project, if you are a Veteran or know someone who is, please complete the form online http://mthealthy.org/mt-healthy-veterans-project/. or a copy can be sent to you by calling the parish office.

A Great Big "Thank You" To All

We would like to extend our sincere thanks to everyone involved in our parish festival. From the **Core Team**, the **Booth Chairs**, the **Set-up Team**, the **Tear-down Team**, the **Clean-up Team**, the **Chicken Fryers**, the **Dining Room Workers** and the many, many **Workers** who make our festival the "Best in the City".

We would like to extend a special thanks to **Greg Stiens**, **Bill Hader**, **Jim and Nancy Ballard**, **Mike Ballard**, **Danny Ballard**, **Ken Kiffmeyer**, **Rick Reder**, **Jack Wuennemann**, **Greg Hoepf**, **The Cagle Family**, **Tim Kinne**, **Tom and Karen Janszen**, **The Rapien Family**, **Sally Hader** and **Heidi Whitaker** for all their hard work setting up and tearing down and the great clean up job. Although it was very hot, the rain stayed away and we are thankful for that. It is with a total team effort from all involved that makes our festival fun and successful!

Thank You and God Bless All of You! Tom and Teri Wilmes Joe and Nancy Cooper

SPONSOR OF THE WEEK

KRONER'S TOWING 24-HOUR SERVICE, 7 DAYS A WEEK QUICKTOWS.COM 907-7077



Thanks to all the smiling servers who worked the dining room at the chicken dinner and a big kudos to the clean-up crew. We appreciate it.

Sue, Toni & Dit

Additional Thanks

Thanks to all who donated to the Basket Booth, Snack Attack Booth and Pringle Booth. All donations helped make each booth successful.

Lost and Found

We have a blue baby blanket and a blue cane that were found at the festival. Please contact the parish office to claim them. Thank you.

Band Concert

The Mt. Healthy Alumni Band will be performing its annual concert at 3PM today, Sunday, June 26th at "The Russell Hinkle Fine Arts Auditorium", 8101 Hamilton Avenue, Mt. Healthy High School. This year marks the band's 38th performance under the direction of Russell Hinkle. The Alumni Band is comprised of Mt. Healthy graduates dating back to the 1950s.

The concert is FREE! Come on out to support the band, hear great music, and see old friends!

After the concert, an Ice Cream Social will be available! Ice cream is \$3.00 and includes all the toppings.

Summer Speaker Series

The Cathedral of St. Peter in Chains' Summer Lunch with the Lord Series will feature two theologians from Mount St. Mary's Seminary of the West. Frs. Rob Jack and Tim Schehr will reflect on the topic "Conversations with God" on Wednesdays in July. The sessions are free and open to the public. They begin at 12Noon, following the 11:30amMass and meet in Synod Hall. Bring a friend and a packed lunch and have Lunch with the Lord! For more information call 513.421.5354.